
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                      441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacons:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903
Deacon Robb Naylor              441-4904

Parish Administrator:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944

High School
Sue Hengel 441-4944

Youth Group
Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Jim Shaw.

Rick Dahlman

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen                       441-4940
Charity Hanevold 441-4942
LeeAnn Jacobson 441-4943

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from May 14 until

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri

Manager:
Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

CELEBRATION OF CHRIST THE KING November 20, 2022

The Solemnity of Christ the King, which every Catholic throughout the entire world
is celebrating this weekend, is something relatively new. Although the Church has ex-
isted for almost 2000 years, this Solemnity is less than 100 years  old, first established
by Pope Pius XI in 1925. His reasons for doing so were laid out in an encyclical letter
called Quas primas (“in the first,” Latin).

 First, he explained that throughout history liturgical feasts have been instituted
in response to special needs that come up in the life of the world and the Church.

 He then uses the example of the feasts in honor of the martyrs, of the celebration
of Corpus Christi and the Sacred Heart.

 Lastly, he explains the need for this new celebration.
Pope Pius was writing this encyclical in 1925, when the world was still recovering
from World War I, which had devastated Europe and shattered the world's hopes for
what was referred to as unlimited “progress based solely on human reason.” It was
also just a few years after the Russian Revolution, which had created the world's first
explicitly atheist, totalitarian regime: Soviet communism. Everywhere he looked, the
Pope saw human societies abandoning Christian values and trying to build paradise
on earth through other means.
But if humanity had been able to bring itself to perfection, without God's help, then
Jesus Christ would never have come to earth. Yet the fact is, Jesus did come. He
brought His Gospel and His grace to a fallen humanity, and only by believing in that
Gospel and accepting that grace can individuals and societies achieve true and lasting
peace and prosperity.
Pope Pius XI instituted today's Solemnity to remind the world that to reject Christ,
either privately or publicly, is to reject our only hope, and to accept Him is to accept
salvation.
As Pope Pius IX wrote: "...When once men recognize, both in private and in public
life, that Christ is King, society will at last receive the great blessings of real liberty,
well-ordered discipline, peace and harmony. That these blessings may be abundant
and lasting in Christian society, it is necessary that the kingship of our Savior should
be as widely as possible recognized and understood, and to that end nothing would
serve better than the institution of a special feast in honor of the Kingship of Christ."

Blessings on your week,
Dcn. Robb



Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Monday, Nov 21
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Jon Rutten

Tuesday, Nov 22
6:30 PM Mass: +Gerry Rasmus

Wednesday, Nov 23
8:30 AM Mass: +Carol Blair

Thursday, Nov 24 Happy Thanksgiving!
9:00 AM Mass: +Dcn John Schuiling
No Mass at Goldpine today.

Friday, Nov 25
No Mass Today

Saturday, Nov 26
5:30 PM Mass: For the People

Sunday, Nov 27
7:30 AM Mass: +Jennie Hemstad
9:00 AM Mass: +Melanie Jahner Fitterer

11:00 AM Mass: +Casey Vilandre

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of November 21 to 27

This Week in the Parish —––—

Monday, Nov 21
7:30 AM Mondays With Mary (rosary) (Church)
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Safe Environment Training (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 22
5:00 PM Adult Choir Practice (Church)
6:00 PM KC 4th Degree Dinner (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Women’s Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Bible Study (St. Cabrini Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)

Wednesday, Nov 23 No School, No Faith Formation
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Nov 24 Happy Thanksgiving!

Friday, Nov 25
No School, Parish Offices closed today.
Saturday, Nov 26

1:00 PM Noah Huff/Hannah Pesek Wedding
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Nov 27
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of November 21 to 27

Monday, Nov 21
●  Rv 14:1-3,4b-5
●  Ps 24:1bc-2,3-4ab,5-6
●  Lk 21:1-4
Tuesday, Nov 22
● Rv 14:14-19
●  Ps 96:10,11-12,13
●  Lk 21:5-11

Wednesday, Nov 23
● Rv 15:1-4
●  Ps 98:1,2-3ab,7-8,9
●  Lk 21:12-19
Thursday, Nov 24
●  Sir 50:22-24
●  Ps 145:2-3,4-5,6-7,8-9,10-11
●  1 Cor 1:3-9
●  Lk 17:11-19

Friday, Nov 25
●  Rv 20:1-4,11—21:2
●  Ps 84:3,4,5-6a,8a
●  Lk 21:29-33
Saturday, Nov 26
●  Rv 22:1-7
●  Ps 95:1-2,3-5,6-7ab
●  Lk 21:34-36

Sunday, Nov 27
●  Is 2:1-5
●  Ps 122:1-2,3-4,4-5,6-7,8-9
● Rom 13:11-14
●  Mt 24:37-44



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Baylor Gordon
Voss, son of Pat & Haley Voss.

Total Actual Contributions
Week #20 (Weekend of Nov 13) $ 42,727.28
Weekly Budgeted: $ 50,375.00

Fiscal Year-to-Date (Jul 1 to Jun 30)
YTD Actual: $350,314.36 Yearly Budget: $1,209,000.00

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal
St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $82,690 (102.02% of goal!)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will be Dec 4. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Duane Bakken, father of DJ Bakken. May he find
rest and peace, and may his family find comfort
in God’s love.

Second Collection This Weekend
Please be generous in this week’s special collection for the
Catholic Campaign for Human Development. In the United
States, more than 11% of the population lives in poverty. With
this collection, you support programs that address the root
causes of poverty and provide a sustainable future for those
struggling across the country. In addition, 25% of the funds
we collect remain in our diocese to fund local antipoverty pro-
jects. Please prayerfully consider how - you can support this
collection and support those working on the margins.

St. Mary’s Mission Appeal collection takes place over
Thanksgiving weekend (November 26 and 27) each year.
Please find a few minutes to enjoy the SMMA video. Bishop
Cozzens offers a tribute to the late Fr. Jerry Rogers who led St.
Mary’s parish and school over the past twelve years. See the
six-minute video at Mass or at www.crookston.org/smma. For
those of you who have so faithfully supported the Mission, as
Fr. Jerry always said, “Thank you and never underestimate the
good that you do!” Look for a St. Mary’s Mission impact report
in your home the week before Thanksgiving.

“Tubs of Christmas Love”
St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of Christmas Love”
during Advent. The food and gifts collected will be shared
with local low-income families or those experiencing hard-
ship.
 From Nov 26 -Dec 11 there will be green/red plastic

“Christmas Tubs” in the social hall.

 The lid on each tub will have a label identifying the
number of family members, ages of the children and
may have some other specific information.

 The tub can be filled with items appropriate for a holi-
day meal, and/or a gift certificate for perishable food
including items such as turkey, pie, etc. A family game
or small gift items could also be included, but not nec-
essary.

 Simply take a tub, fill it, and return it to the tree (on
weekends) or to the Parish Office (during the week).
Keep the label attached to the lid. Return the filled
tub by December 11.

 Please detach, and fill out the information slip on the
side of the label, and drop in the box or collection
plate.

Feel free to partner with another family or your workplace
to fill one!

Bi-Cap, Headstart, Housing Matters, Hope House, and Church-
es United have provided the names this year.

Upcoming Events…
The First Week of Advent starts next weekend! Here’s a
sneak peak of some of the important dates coming up. The
Immaculate Conception (holyday of obligation) is Dec 8.
The Vigil Mass will be Dec 7 at 6:30 PM, Masses on Dec 8 are
at 8:30 AM (all-school) and 6:30 PM. There will be an Ad-
vent Penance Service starting at 6 PM on Friday, Dec 9.
Christmas Mass times will be celebrated on Dec 24 at 4,
6:30, and 10 PM, and Christmas Day at 10 AM.

THE ADVENT GIVING TREE
The Giving Tree is an opportunity for adults, children, families,

individuals, or groups to  do something for others during the
Advent season. Local service organizations have provided us with
lists of items that will brighten the lives of
their clients during the holiday season, and
you are invited to participate.

To do this, choose one or more of the
ornaments from the Giving Tree located in
the Narthex. Purchase the item listed on the ornament. Do not
wrap, rather tape the ornament to the item/items. Bring the
items to the Parish Office, no later than Monday, December 19
so that they may be distributed during the Christmas season.

The clergy and staff of St. Philip’s Church
and School would like to wish you all a very
blessed Thanksgiving! Without the sacrifices
and dedication of so many, our parish com-
munity wouldn’t be what it is today. Thanks

to all of you who serve with love willingly and faithfully so we
can continue to “Accomplish God’s Work”.



St. Philip’s Clothing Depot ———

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Carmelite Corner —————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Safe Environment Training Opportunities
Volunteers are essential to St. Philip’s Parish/School! We all
must work together to create and maintain safe environments
on our campus and in our programs. The Diocese of Crook-
ston provides a structured Safe Environment program to sup-
port that goal. The program requires all volunteers who
have contact with children, youth, and vulnerable adults
to complete yearly Safe Environment Certification. The
Safe Environment Training program has been revised; it is
all on-line. The Diocese of Crookston contracts with Catholic
Mutual Group to administer the Safe Environment Training.
St. Philip’s will assist volunteers who do not have access to a
computer. (See training dates below.) Session will be limited
to 10. Contact the Parish Office at 218-444-4262 to re-
serve a spot. We will provide the computers to complete the
training. Training will take approximately 90 minutes in the St.
Elizabeth Room.

The Final Safe Environment Training Date:
November 21 – 6:30 PM

Please keep the following individuals in your prayers:
Nancy Winger, Bill Stearly, Ann Loeffler, the Connie

Beaulieu family, and Rosemary Pulczinski,

* If you are in need of prayer from your St. Philip’s
family, please contact the Parish Office to have
your name added to the prayer list, 218-444-4262.

Liturgical Minister Training Schedule
We will be conducting training sessions for several of our litur-
gical ministries. These sessions are for both current and new
ministers. Please join us to learn more about these ministries
of service.
Ministers of Hospitality (Ushers and Greeters)
Saturday, Nov 19, 4:30 PM, before Mass (Church) or Sunday,
Nov 20 after 11 AM Mass(Church)

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion
Tuesday, Dec 6 after 6:30 PM Mass (Church), Wednesday, Dec 7
after 8:30 AM Mass (Church), or Saturday, Dec 10 after 5:30 PM
Mass. *All EMHC must be re-commissioned every three years,
per the Diocese of Crookston Policy Manual.
Altar Servers
Saturday, Dec 3 at 3:30 PM (Social Hall and Church)—training,
pizza party, followed by Mass.

For questions or more information, please contact Bonnie Lee, Liturgi-
cal Ministry Coordinator, 218-441-4905, blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org

The Clothing Depot Needs You!
St. Philip’s Clothing Depot is looking for volunteers. Training
will be provided. Great scheduling options available. (The
Clothing Depot is open during school hours—get some volun-
teer hours in before you get in the “pick up line”). Call The
Clothing Depot at 218-444-3835 Tuesday-Friday (9:30 AM-
3PM) or email rector@stphilipsbemidji.org.

Pro Life Poster Contest
St. Philip’s School in conjunction with the St. Gianna’s Group
and KC Council 1544 are sponsoring a Pro Life Poster contest.
The contest is open to any family with children in St. Philip’s
School, Faith Formation, and to any parish family with school
age children (k-12), or home schooled.

Entries must be submitted by December 6, 2022, submitted to
the Parish Office in care of St. Gianna’s Group.

 Poster should be on a standard poster board material at
least 11 X 17 inch and no larger than 22 X 28 inches.

 Poster theme should convey a pro-life message using im-
ages and/or text.

 Posters should be hand drawn, colored, painted or etc. (not
computer generated graphics)

 Posters should be 2-dimensional, no glued on items for 3D
effect, so that winning entries may be reproduced.

 Put your name and contact information on the back.

Posters will be judged by members of St. Gianna’s Group and
the KCs, with winners announced in January prior to the annual
March for Life (on January 21, 2023 this coming year).

First place winner will receive a $100 gift certificate to a local
restaurant and have a donation of $100 made in their name to
the Northwoods Pregnancy Center. The first place poster will
also be made into a large banner to lead the March for Life.

First, second and third place posters will be printed into place-
mats for use at the March for Life luncheon and other parish
events.

200 years after the Carmelite hermits were settled on Mount
Carmel, near the spring of Elijah; they were forced by invaders,
to move to cities in Europe.  The lay groups that began devel-
oping, were called Carmelite Oblates or Donati. The approval of
these lay groups came with the bull, Cum Nulla issued by Pope
Nicholas V in 1452. These groups, that could live outside the
convents and cloisters became identified as Tertiaries. These
groups of lay Carmelites are expected to co-operate in the new
evangelization that permeates the entire Church, today.

Call Pat Sturk for more information. 218-398-0814.

From the fall 40 DAYS FOR LIFE worldwide campaign officially
ended on November 6: 310 babies (and their moms) have
been spared from abortion in response to prayers since Sep-
tember 28. The number of saved lives will grow as reports con-
tinue to come in.  A wrap-up webcast will reveal final results
and more on November 15. DAY 41 blog; www.40daysforlife.com

Knights of Columbus Council #1544 announces
Teacher Grants totaling over $4,400 to St Philip’s
Catholic School teachers for upgrades to teaching
materials and equipment. The proceeds of the
Knights upcoming Pancake Breakfast on December

4th will be used to continue to support our school and the mis-
sion of Catholic education for our children. For more infor-
mation on the Knights of Columbus visit kofc1544.org or email
kofcbemidji@gmail.com

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot will be closed from November 21
and will re-open on Tuesday, November 29. The staff would
like to wish all of you a blessed Thanksgiving holiday and
thanks you for your continued patronage!



Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Tracie Walter, George Whalen
(one more council member needed — contact Fr. Bill DeCrans if interested)

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
November 26/27 ~ First Sunday of Advent

Saturday, November 26
5:30 PM

Sunday, November 27
7:30 AM

Sunday, November 27
9:00 AM

Sunday, November 27
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Brad Arel (sub req.) Stephanie Downey Help Please

ALTAR SERVER
Lauren Bruley
Taylor Podmore (sub req.)
Help Please

Nicholas Amberg
Joshua Arel  (sub req.)
Adeline Lundin  (sub req.)

Dominick Washburn
Andrew Washburn
Hannah Lock

Sydney Beise
Emma Beise
Help Please

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

James Hodges John Carlson Thomas Kern Carol Rettinger

LECTOR 1 Nancy Goodman (sub req.) Sue Bruns Cheryl Larson Ernie Rall

LECTOR 2 Peggy Neumann Judith Stai Mary Walter Emily Vincent

INTERCESSOR Help Please Carol Schneider Help Please Help Please

CAPTAIN EMHC Betty Lindy Sue Lucas Nicole Kieson Sue Hengel

EMHC

Pat Gavin
Myrna Corvelli
Megan Ceballos
Marsha Stebe
Marleen Webb
Bernie Marshall
Lynn Baird (sub req.)

Christi Brooks
Jared May
Shirley Skon
Mary Zigan
Brad Arel (sub req.)
Help Please
Help Please

Kimberley Gourneau
Doug Gish
Louise Gish
Cathy Lalli
Joann Gardner
George Gardner
Mary Varriano

John Marcum
Kelly Marcum
Kim Klinger
Courtney Haskins
Carole Haskins
Jan Johnson
Judith Selby

USHER

Dick Robinson
Mary Jo Christenson
Grant Frenzel
Mary Dufault

Gary Bruns
Jim Schneider
Phil Hodapp
David Brooks

Gabriel Morin
Randy Nyberg
Bob Schlichting
Matthew Rud

Dave Cwikla
Dale Johnson
Bob Pohl
Help Please

GREETER Frances Schmitt
Help Please

Sandy Kucera
Pete Kucera

Jane Daniels
John Miesen

Mary Kinsella
Myrna Cwikla

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Joan Klobe
Help Please

Eleanor Morin
Sharon Holmgren
Lorie Erpelding
Kevin Erpelding
Help Please

Gail Haubrich
Karen Schaar
Help Please
Help Please
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